
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

March 11, 2019 

 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Attorney Scott Garwood, 

Council Members Doug Huggins, Kimberly Claussen, Chad Rappe, Brandon Windell, 

Caleb Beasley, Doug McGuire.  Also, present were Charlie Dunmire, Cody Holsapple, 

Monte Holsapple, Sue Cole, and Bob Sargent. 

 

The minutes from the February 11th meeting were approved.   

 

Mayor Dunmire reminded the Council that there would be a budget meeting on Tuesday 

March 12th & a water committee meeting on March 13th.   

 

The City’s 150th anniversary is April 19th.  Alderwoman Claussen will chair a committee 

to discuss having a celebration sometime in May. 

 

The Council scheduled May 4th for cleanup day. 

 

Alderman Windell informed the Council that Street Supt.  Cody Holsapple will meet with 

the engineer this month and they will decide what streets will be oiled and chipped. 

  

 Alderwoman Claussen presented the P&Ls. 

 

 Alderman Huggins informed the Council that work on the new park would resume in the  

 Spring.  He is getting information on security cameras for the park. 

 

Alderman Beasley informed the Council that there would be a water committee at 6:00 

p.m. on March 13th.  They will discuss replacing the water meter reading system.   

 

Alderman Beasley informed the Council that he is working on five building permits. 

 

 Bob Sargent presented the race schedule for the Macon Speedway. 

  

 Mr. Sargent would like the City to do something about the flooding on North Woodcock  

 Road.  Alderman Beasley and Windell will look at North Woodcock Road. 

 

 Attorney Scott Garwood informed the Council that at the end of the month the house on  

 South Front Street can be demolished.  He is working on the other two properties. 

 

 Alderman Beasley informed the Council that the Macon Street Fest has been cancelled  

 due to lack of volunteers. 

 



Treasurer Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report.  She also reported that C.D.s have 

been purchased. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe 

to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Beasley to pay the 

bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Windell to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell, City Clerk 


